

TOWN OF HOLDEN MASSACHUSETTS OFFICE OF THE TOWN MANAGER

Nancy T. Galkowski Town Manager

Memo To: All Full time Firefighters, Call Firefighters, Light Department, Dispatchers,

and Police Department employees

Date: July 13, 2012

Subject: Paquette Construction Silo Extrication

I would like to congratulate and thank each of you who participated in yesterday's extrication of the Paquette Construction Company employee from the cement silo. Under very difficult and trying circumstances you performed your jobs with exceptional professionalism and expertise. The events could have had a very different and tragic outcome had it not been for your efforts.

I listened to the events as they unfolded on the scanner and was proud of each of you for your selfless acts. I am pleased that this had a very positive ending both for the victim and for the firefighters who were treated on the scene.

Again, congratulations and thank youl

Town Manager

cc: Board of Selectmen